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True Belonging doesn’t require us to change who we are; it requires us to be who we are. 

                                    -Brené Brown 

Dear Parents and Carers   

Early Lunches. Please note that there will be early lunches from 12.25-13.10                                                    

every day in the week after half-term.  

Half-Term !  

Well, that was an action-packed few weeks, what with bank holidays, strike days, a coronation, and earlier 

this week an abdication. Ten Tors was just a month ago. Almost before we knew it, exam season was upon 

us, and now it looks like summer is here. Thank you as ever for all your support over the past fragmented 

weeks, and for ensuring that the stop-start breaks in routine were navigated as smoothly as they were. 

Very best wishes to you and your families for a pleasant week next week, with a special thought to those of 

you with an exam candidate in your midst. Keep that fridge well-stocked…  

Year 11 and Study Leave  

Year 11 were really great on Wednesday, when we observed the usual rites of passage (shirt signing, 

speeches, cake, and a presentation of mostly embarrassing school photos). They are a lovely year group, 

and we’ll miss them. However, it wasn’t too emotional: all of them came back less than 24 hours later for 

science exams.  

A reminder about study leave for Year 11 and Year 11s of the future. The College grants study leave: it isn’t 

an entitlement. It is also with the consent of parents. This means we could in theory withdraw it for an   

individual, and parents could and sometimes do express a wish for their child to remain on site. Students 

are only required in College for their exams (or if invited for other reasons); afterwards, students are free 

to go home. Home means home: students are not allowed to hang around in Broadclyst or in town. If they 

have a morning and an afternoon exam, students are expected to remain on site (unless home is in walking 

distance). On site, Year 11 have a supervised study room in P7 (Sixth Form) during lesson time. So, in a  

nutshell, students are either in an exam, in P7 unless it’s break or lunchtime or an organised revision class, 

or at home or on their way.  

Follow OUR NEW Facebook Page via the link below: 

Clyst Vale Community College | Facebook  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228


 

Student Board  

A quick update. We had nearly 50 students expressing an interest in joining the Student Board. They are now 
writing their election manifesto/ statement for Teams; these are due in by the end of Monday, 5th June, but 
can be submitted beforehand. These will be on Year Group Teams for a few days before elections in w/b 12th 
June.  

Hot weather and uniform  

We don’t have a summer uniform because it’s perfectly ok to wear a short-sleeve white shirt and tailored 
shorts all year round. IF it gets hotter in a few weeks’ time we may allow students to not wear ties. PE shorts, 
and in fact any PE kit, is NOT school uniform. At the request of the former student council, the PE department 
kindly allow students who have PE lesson 5 to wear PE kit home, and on a Friday students taking part in     
inter-tutor competitions do not have to change. I have to be honest, this can be a bit confusing and it’s easy for 
students to take advantage. Also, some parents may not be happy about their children going home on a public 
bus in PE kit, so please make your wishes clear.   

So, in short (sorry…) PE kit is not acceptable uniform for most of the time, and shorts are absolutely fine    
provided they are tailored ones.  

Term Dates 2024-5  

We have already had one or two enquiries about the year-after-next’s term dates. As you know, to make life 
easier for families, we like to be similar to Devon’s dates, which have only just come through. So, it will be two 
or three weeks before I’ll have the final Clyst Vale version with all the training days and so on added in, but 
the outline dates for Devon and Clyst Vale are as follows:   

3rd September 2024 – 25th October 2024  

4th November 2024 – 20th December 2024  

6th January 2025 – 14th February 2025  

24th February 2025 – 4th April 2025  

22nd April 2025 – 23rd May 2025  

2nd June 2025 – 25th July 2025  

Country Life  

One of the delights of our rural position is that over the years we have experienced various invasions by 
sheep, cows, flying ants and a fox, with dwellings built by wasps and swifts among others. Various birds have 
popped in to see us indoors, most famously a rook and a seagull, and I haven’t mentioned the mice and several 
thousand rabbits. Anyway, a new one on us was the arrival of a swarm of bees yesterday, which took up tem-
porary residence in a hedge outside the Humanities block. I am reliably informed that it was a decent-sized 
swarm of perhaps 15,000 bees; but it’s amazing how small a ball they cram themselves into. The area was   
cordoned off, we set up a one-way diversion, and were able to secure the services of two local beekeeping  
parents to render the situation safe. You just don’t get this excitement in a city school.  
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Clyst Vale Dual Use Library  

One of the unique features of Clyst Vale is that we have a dual use library located within the College, which 
we have fought to keep for many years and of which we are massively proud. The library is open to the  
public on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays at the end of the school day, and is open to the students at 
Clyst Vale Community College throughout the week. The entrance to access the library is through Clyst 
Vale’s main entrance (Reception,) then turning right, from there you will see the Library entrance. The stock 
for the public library is clearly a little on the small side, but the public library has full access to all the        
services provided by Libraries Unlimited (formerly known as Devon Libraries).  

 

IT and Network Disruption during half term  

Network Manager Graeme Lee writes…”In order to upgrade and improve parts of our IT services, there will 
be large interruptions to IT services throughout the half-term week (obviously this can’t be done during the 
term!). Telephones will be affected.  OneDrive, Teams and email will not be affected outside of the College.  
Parents and student can view up-to-date progress and schedules for these interruptions here – https://
status.clystvale.org should you require access to any systems which are affected by the upgrades.  Hopefully 
being in the holiday will reduce any inconvenience, but please accept our apologies just in case; the work is 
very necessary for our IT provision in the College for all users.”   

 

Toilet Zoning: Main Block  

Younger students have fed back that sometimes they feel intimidated by older students when going to the 
loo. Usually, the older students aren’t doing anything particularly mean, they are just bigger in a confined 
space. To address this matter, after half-term we will “zone” the main block toilets. This is a grandiose way 
of saying that the toilets on the Reception side will be for Years 9, 10 (and 11, when they are in); those on 
the other side by AR1 and VO1 will be for Years 7 and 8 only.   

  

CIF Bid Success  

No, not the stuff you use to clean your kitchen and bathroom. The Condition Improvement Fund is a          
government fund to support building works in schools, and we have to bid for funding. I am delighted to say 
that thanks to the bid put together by College Manager Ann Hopkins, we have been awarded just over 
£600,000 to do the rest of the roofs (rooves?) not covered in our last successful bid. Not especially         
glamorous or even visible, but important nonetheless. Let’s hope there is less scaffolding for a much shorter 
time than previously….  

 

School Nurse and First Aid Provision 
Like pretty much all secondary schools in Devon, we don’t have a School Nurse. The School Nursing Service 
provides a referral service to external agencies for a small number of individual students. Similarly we don’t 
have a first aid room with a bed, and although our First Aiders are trained, it is not to the higher levels. This 
is why we ask parents not to send in your children if they are ill, because we can’t diagnose anything and 
will ask you to come and get them. If a child has an accident requiring medical attention, we will contact you 
and, if serious, an ambulance. We have no facility to keep a sick or injured child on site for an extended    
period. So, if we do give you a call, we’re really not trying to be difficult or pass the buck! 

Once again, best wishes for next week.  

 

 

Kevin Bawn 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

RED SCHOOL 

7RDF William Vanstone  

7RTM No permission to print  

8RBAT  Freya Bowden  

8RHSP   Ella Wright  

9RSGA No permission to print name 

9RZB Abbie Batten  

10RAO  Rosa Fielding  

10RMAH  - 

11RER  Tutor Group  

11RGG  Tutor Group  

GREEN SCHOOL 

7GLT Will Saunders  

7GMN Daniel Murphy 

8GCMC Sam Hunter  

8GIM Bradley Crew 

9GABr - 

9GDH Tilly Wren  

10GAW Lauren Burns 

10GBA - 

11GHE Tutor Group  

11GSW - 

YELLOW SCHOOL 

7YBH  Josh Stamp 

7YGG  No permission to print name 

8YMBR   Elizabeth Callaway 

8YTZI   - 

9YPNE No permission to print name 

9YSS - 

10YDST Tilly Startup 

10YSP Jack Bauer 

11YMPR 

Message from Ms Prance – the last 

5 yrs have been great, just a few 

bumps along the way but I wish you 

all well for the future.  

11YNS  Tom Shelton 



CALENDAR DATES 

DATE EVENT 

15th May to 28th June GCSE & A LEVEL EXAMS 

31st May to 3rd June HALF TERM 

6th June Y7 Parents Evening 

Thursday 15th June Y6 Non Feeder School  Parents Evening 

Thursday 15th June—Saturday 17th June Silver Assessed Dof E 

20th to 27th June Y12 Mock Exams 

Monday 26th June Y13 Prom 

Thursday 29th June Y6 New Intake Parents Evening 

Friday 30th June Y11 Prom 

Monday 3rd & Tuesday 4th July Post 16 Taster Days  

Wednesday 5th July Exeter College Discovery Day Y10 

Thursday 6th & Friday 7th July Transition Days 

Wednesday 12th July Sports Day (13th July Reserve Sports Day) 

Week Commencing 17th July Y10 & 12 Work Experience 

Woodlands Trips:  

Tues 18th—Y7 

Weds 19th—Y9 

Thurs 20th—Y8 

Friday 21st July LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM  

( Note Early finish 2pm) 

Thursday 17th August  A & AS Level Results Day (9-11am) 

Thursday 24th August GCSE Results Day (9-11am) 
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Year 13 Barbecue and ‘last day’ – Friday 19th May 2023  

 

It was a fabulous sunny afternoon for the Year 13 farewell barbecue in the Post 16 cafe .  

 

All three tutor groups got together to raise a glass of (non-alcoholic) fizz, eat burgers, hotdogs 

(or veggie alternatives)… and of course no Post 16 party would be complete without a           

generous slice of Mrs Padden’s home made cake!  

 

Miss Haynes made a short speech and Mr Powell presented 5-a-side football awards 

(goalkeeper of the year to Alex Cox and player of the year to Adam Muscat).  We were then able 

to mingle outside in the sunshine and take the customary photos of tutor groups and the whole 

of Year 13.  

 

Very good luck to all of our wonderful Year 13 students as they continue with the exam season. 

We look forward to seeing everyone at Coolings on the evening of 26th June for the Y13 Prom – 

and in school on Thursday 17th August for results, which we hope will enable all of our          

students to move on to their chosen pathway next academic year.  

 



Bookings can be made via the link below: 

Fire, Food and Support for Dads of Autistic Young people ft Marcus Bawdon Tickets, 
Thu 15 Jun 2023 at 17:00 | Eventbrite  
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https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/fire-food-and-support-for-dads-of-autistic-young-people-ft-marcus-bawdon-tickets-641172794087?utm_source=eventbrite&utm_medium=email&utm_content=follow_notification&utm_campaign=following_published_event&utm_term=Fire%2C+Food+an
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228


 

 

Edulink and contacting the College 

 Please do not address emails, or replies to Edulink messages, to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 
unmonitored mailbox and will not go to anyone.  Parents/carers need to reply to Edulink messages 
via the app, online, or via email, as this will then be directed to the staff member who sent the 
message to you.  Or, please contact the relevant school ATHOS or the teacher. 

There is also a contact form and details here: http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/ 

Follow OUR NEW Facebook Page via the link below: 
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Attendance, Absence and 

Requests for Absence 
 

Please let the College know of any absence on the first day it occurs. 
If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each 

subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot 
simply assume a student's sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the 

reason for absence is due to continuing illness. 
 

If you do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason 
for absence. This is important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. 

 
Please note, the College may ask you to provide medical proof if a student is absent from 

College due to illness. 
 

Medical Appointments 
We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct 

link between attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical 
appointments means that often students can attend school first, and return afterwards. 
By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping their attendance levels as 

high as possible. Therefore, we ask that parents/carers send their child into school for 
morning registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the 
morning. Similarly, appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be 
arranged after Period 4 - during lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school 

after a lunchtime appointment, if they can. 
 

Thank you for your support in helping your child maximise their attendance and learning. 
 

For Years 7 - 11 Absences 
Please ring: 

Sharon Leaman (Attendance Officer) 
Direct line: 01392 463911 

Email: studentabsence@clystvale.org 
 

For Year 12 - 13 Absences 
Please ring Sue Voysey—Assistant to Head of Post 16 

Direct line: 01392 462697 
Email: voyseys@clystvale.org 

Copying in Head of Sixth Form: haynesc@clystvale.org  



COLLEGE DRESS 

Clyst Vale aims to maintain a simple pattern of College dress to promote a clear sense of identity and 
enable students to come sensibly dressed, at reasonable cost, for a range of learning activities. If a 
student is improperly dressed, correct uniform will be provided for that day or the student may be sent 
home to change his/her clothing, at the discretion of the Principal. If parents are in any doubt about the 
suitability of an item of uniform they should check with the College before buying it. 
 
 Uniform for all students in Years 7 to 11 
• White collared shirt 
• School colour tie 

• Clyst Vale V-neck jumper with College logo. 
• Boys trousers - Banner Slimbridge (Black)/Banner  Falmouth (Black). 

• Girls trousers - Trutex GTN (2 pocket black)/David Luke DL965 black). 
• Skirts - Blue Tartan and knee length 

• Trutex Senior stitched down/Taylor Tartan (blue) skirt and may be worn no more than 2" above the 
knee.  Knee length black tailored shorts may be worn. 

• Black sturdy shoes or all black trainers. 
• White socks or black tights with skirts. 

• Clyst Vale reversible jacket or other outdoor coat. 
 
 
All uniform and PE Kit can be purchased from Thomas Moore, Exeter.  Thomas Moore offers both a personal 
service in their shop and also the opportunity to order on line at www.thomasmooretoymaster.co.uk 
 
 
• Eyebrow jewellery, facial, tongue, nose and lip studs are not permitted. 
• Leather jackets, all denim garments and all hoodies are not permitted. 

• Hats should not be worn indoors. 
• Outer coats should be predominantly plain in colour and without large logos. 

• A plain white t-shirt or vest may be worn under the shirt. 
• On health and safety grounds, shoes should be appropriate for a work place. Flipflops, open toes, 

Uggs, Dr Martens (or equivalent) are not permitted. 
• Jewellery may be worn, providing it is not excessive or potentially hazardous. However, it is a legal 

requirement that all jewellery must be removed before undertaking sporting activities. It is the 
responsibility of the wearer to do this. 

 
The Principal, in consultation with the Governors of the College, will decide on the suitability of the 
appearance of a student attending the College - extreme hair styles, of either cut or colour, are not 
permitted. 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Principal: Kevin Bawn, BA PhD 

Address: Clyst Vale Community College, Station Road, Broadclyst, Exeter, Devon 

EX5 3AJ 

Tel: 01392 461407  Email: admin@clystvale.org    Web: www.clystvale.org      

Library: 01392 464010  


